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BPC  REVIEW 
   Read Samuel 12:13-15, 13:8-15 
 
   Saul comes to be king as a result of 
the    relentless demands of the people 

to the prophet for a king.  Despite Samuelôs continual re-
assurance that they need no King except for God, it 
comes to the point where they start to rebel against the 
prophet. Frankly God Says, ñyou wanted a king you got 
oneò and Saul is presented to them. Samuel says to the 
people of Israel here is the king that you have cried out 
for.  But it comes with one caveat; do not go against the 
commandments of The Lord Your God. Surprise it 
doesnôt take long for Saul to screw up by not waiting for 
Samuel to perform a ritual sacrifice. He does it himself for 
fear of losing his Army. 
 
Questions to ponder é 
 
Is there anything that you ever really wanted even 
though there were those around you giving warning that 
it might not be in your best interest to gain your heartôs 
desire? 
 
Have you ever been the one who says, ñyou got what 
you wanted now just be sure to tread carefully?ò  
 
Does Godôs spirit sometimes give us such warnings?  
 
Have  you  ever  gotten  what you wanted against the 
urging of another person, the Holy Spirit, or both and 
then realized indeed it wasnôt what you were expecting?  
 
How do we learn from the consequences of situations 
such as these? 
 
 
Food for Thought é 
Pastor Todd 



Marilyn OôNeill ~ 08/02 

Hazel Adair ~ 08/12 

Jack Rowley ~ 08/16 

Norma Campbell ~ 08/18 

Robert Kirkwood ~ 08/18 

Bill Pullen ~ 08/20 

Nancy Cowman ~ 08/22 

Jennifer Henderson ~ 08/22 

Kim Rutledge ~ 08/22 

Jean Kirkwood ~ 08/23 

Douglas Smith, Jr. ~ 08/25 

Beverly Schmidt ~ 08/26 

Marty Nichols ~ 08/28 

Libby Preston ~ 08/28 

Debbie Huster ~ 08/30 

Mary Beth Scott ~ 08/30 

AppleTreeSigns.com 
custom made farm signs of all kinds 

- church banners - real estate  -  
decals - lots more !   

Free delivery it is my way of saying 
thank you for your business  
Bob is waiting for your call  
410-708-1341  or 

bobthesignman@yahoo.com    

Mo & Ruth Howard 
August 2

nd
 

 
Sam & Marsha Brooks 

August 5
th
 

 
Patrick & Norma Campbell 

August 8
th
 

 
Leo & Kathleen Fowler 

August 18
th
 

 
Greg & Jane Burgess 

August 31
st
 

 
Ted & Lynda McRee 
August 31

st
 

mailto:bobthesignman@yahoo.com


DEACONôS UPDATE 

We uphold the following members,  
relatives and friends in our prayers 
and pray Godôs healing upon them: 

 

Ongoing Prayers:  

Gretchen Shanklin, Billy Gross,  Jack 
Shaul,  Jerry Wiley, Dorothy  Goldstein, 
and George Reeves. 

Bruce Snyder, friend of the Morrows 
and the Louderbacks. 
 

Rev. Bruce and Barbara Barstow,      
former pastor at Bethel and his wife. 
 

Dan Kelleher, brother-in-law of Jack and 
Betty Rogers. 
 

Jay and Martha Elliottôs grandson, 
James Kennedy, friends of Dan and 
Mary Beth Scott. 
 

Howard Eisner, brother-in-law of Carol 
Morrow. 
 

Dan Garey, brother of Sandy 
Louderback. 
 

Lynn Zeichner, friend of Sandy 
Louderback. 
 

Charlie Rozek, Sandy Hughesô nephew. 
 

Olivia Demmler, friend of Carol Morrow. 
 

The Coughenour and Kirchner Families. 
 

Ben Weston, friend of Nancy Mory. 
 

Mary Dillard, friend of Tom & MaryLee 
Swift. 
 

Hazel Liff, friend of Andi & Ron Holmes. 
 

The Griffiths Family, friends of Don 
Scott. 
 

The Wilson Family and The Comer 
Family. 
 
 
Gail Lowe  will  be  updating  the  Prayer 
Concerns.  If you would like to add someone 
or you feel someone can be removed  from  
the  list,  please  call  Gail at 443-567-0150 or 
email her at gggalowe@aol.com 

 Dear Friends, 
 
 By your generous gift of $689 to 
 the Presbyterian Disaster Asst., 
 you have spoken the language  
 of love in a tangible,  impactful 
 way, offering a gift that  helps to 
     bring renewed hope and joy to 

those  individuals and communities  suffering  from 
disaster and its aftermath.  On behalf of them, we 
thank you. 
 
Please know that your gift blesses those who walk the 
hard road toward recovery, letting them know they are 
not alone, helping them to find hope in the midst of 
chaos, and making real the promise of Pentecostðthe 
tangible demonstration of the ñmighty acts of Godò in 
healing and restoration é in the language each one 
needs most to hear. 
 
In Christôs Peace, 
The Rev. Dr. Laurie Kraus 
Director, Presbyterian Disaster Assistance 

Our Dear & Loving Church Family, 

We have received so many get well cards and phone 

calls that it has overwhelmed us.  This is indicative of 

the loving support and concern of our special church 

family.  I have completed my radiation treatments, but 

it has not been an easy journey through those treat-

ments.  My doctor says I did well and should rebound 

within a few weeks.  Keep your prayers coming !  

They mean so much to Nancy and me.  Thanks so 

much for your love and concern. 

Fondly é 

Michael Alexander 



CHURCH FLOWERS 

Are you interested   in  donating  flowers  
to decorate the Sanctuary for Sunday 
services?   Please  call Betty Rogers at 
410-692-6579 to learn how you can 
have an arrangement made in memory 
of a loved one, to celebrate a birthday/
anniversary, or to show 
your kindness to a 
friend. 

 

 

 

BETHEL CROSS STITCHERS 

The  Bethel  Cross  Stitchers  will meet on 
August 7

th
 and 21

st
 at  9:00  a.m.  in  the  

Foyer of the CE Building. 

If you would like to enjoy the 
fellowship of other Christian 
women while learning a craft, 
we welcome you join in on 
the fun. 
 

 
 

MARYôS CIRCLE 

We welcome you to join the Women of 
Bethel on the second Tuesday of each 
month at 10:00 a.m. in the Foyer of the CE 
Building to share your love for God as well 
as your knowledge of the Bible. 

The  next   meeting   will  be  held  on  
September 10

th
. 

THE BREAKFAST BUNCH 

The  Menôs Bible Study Group will  
begin a new series on Solomon.  They  
will  meet  on  August 1

st
 and 15

th
 at 

7:00  a.m.   in   the Fellowship   Hall.   
A   continental breakfast will be availa-
ble. The lesson  will  end  at  8:00  a.m.  
If  you  would  like more information, 
please   call  Bob Horn 
at 443-807-0563, or 
send an email to ... 
hornsrbb@aol.com 
 

 

CHANCEL CHOIR 

If you love to sing and 
would like to be part of 
the Bethel Chancel 
Choir, we ask that you 
come to rehearsals 
held on Sundays at 
11:50 a.m. or you can 
contact our Music 

Director,  Kirsten Fitzsimmons via email at 
kirstenfitzsimmonsmusic@hotmail.com 
 

 

HOME VISITS 

If   you   need  a  little   extra  support and 
guidance,  are   having   an   upcoming   
surgery, or  you need some one-on-one 
time with Pastor Todd,  please  feel  free  
to   call  Melissa   Dick   in  the  Church  
Office  at 410-692-5282 or you can email 
her at  melissadick@bethel-md.org to 
schedule a Home Visit.  

Your  spiritual  well being is as important 
as your physical well being. 

C h u r c h    G r o u p s 

mailto:hornsrbb@aol.com
mailto:melissadick@bethel-md.org


C h u r c h    E v e n t s 

Thursday, August 8
th
  ~  Aberdeen IronBirds  vs.  Staten Island Yankees 

Come be part of -the Bethel Presbyterian Church group at Leidos Field at Ripken Stadium, and see the IronBirds take on the Yankees!!  

Enjoy the game from behind home plate in our Extra Innings Caf® and indulge in a delicious pre-game Buffet. 
 

Gate Time is 7:05 p.m.   Buffet begins at 6:00 p.m. 
 

EACH PERSON WILL RECEIVE: 

¶ Admission to the game 

¶ FREE parking 

¶ FREE First Pitch Program 

¶ All-You-Can-Eat Italian Kitchen Buffet that includes grilled chicken breast, smoked beef brisket, grilled hot dogs, red roasted 

potatoes, mixed vegetable medley, garden salad, dinner rolls, cookies and brownies, and fountain drinks. 

 

TICKETS ARE LIMITED !!                 Cost per person is $35 per person               Carpooling can be arranged. 

 

To get your tickets for this fantastic event, please contact Bob Horn at 443-807-0563 or email him at hornsrbb@aol.com 
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Saturday 

August 17th 

12:00 p.m.ï 9:00 p.m. 

Join us for this AMAZING celebration of Bethelôs 250
th
 Anniversary é thereôs something for everyone !! 

 

Moon Bounce   h   Face Painting   h   Balloon Artist 

LIVE Musical Entertainment   h   LIVE Dance Performances   h   FIREWORKS !! 

Historical Cemetery and Sanctuary Tours  é..  ALL FREE - ALL DAY 

 

Food will be available to purchase throughout the day 

mailto:hornsrbb@aol.com


C h u r c h    E v e n t s 

Guests to Our Service 
 

We are now into our second half of our 250th Anniversary Celebratory Year.  We had the pleasure of 
having Rev. Dr. Stephen Melton from Churchville Presbyterian Church as our guest minister on July 
7
th
, representatives from Good Shepherd Presbyterian Church, Mary Kay Kent and Cindy PreVatte, on 

July 14
th
, a wonderful video sent from Billy Gross, and his daughter, Cindy, all the way from Organ on 

July 21
st
, and Sandy Lloyd from Churchville Presbyterian Church on July 28

th
 as our guest liturgist.  

We also had the please of having Danielle Burcham Kress as our guest soloist on July 7
th
, Scott Engel 

as our guest organist on July 14
th
, our very own Jacobôs Ladder on July 21

st
 , and Chad Rogers as our 

guest musician playing the bass on July 28
th
.  We hope you had the opportunity to join us on these 

special occasions. 

Cindy PreVatte & Mary Kay Kent 
Good Shepherd Presbyterian Church 

Sunday, July 14, 2019 

Chad, Betty & Jack Rogers 
Guest Bass Musician 
Sunday, July 28, 2019 

Danielle Burcham Kress 
Guest Soloist 

Sunday, July 7, 2019 

Jacobôs Ladder 
Guest Musicians 

Sunday, July 21, 2019 


